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Dear Legislator,

[ am writing to you expressing my serious concerns about HB3063 as a parent and
an emergency department RN, Providence Willamette Falls ED, with a background
as a biochemistry major, including evaluating research and statistical analysis. To be
clear, vaccines are important and powerful tools for public health. However, the
more powerfully effective a tool is, the more the damage that can be caused by its
misuse. The basis for ethical medical care is informed consent, based on non-biased
(think financial) scientific research. This country has dangerously deviated from
that fundamental principal (Dr. Marcia Angell, former editor in chief of the New
England Journal of Medicine) and is now attempting to completely leave it. HB3063
is an element of a broad nationwide assault on human rights, 29 states currently,
that has been funded and orchestrated by vaccine manufacturers to force potential
injury or death on this nation’s children in the pursuit of enormous profits
(Glaxosmithkline’s fourth quarter reported pre-tax profit of 1.79 billion dollars)
without any legal liability. Vaccine manufacturers were fully relieved of legal
liability for injury or death caused by their products in 1986 (federal law passed
establishing the National Vaccine Injury Compensation Program which has cost
taxpayers more than four billion dollars so far). Consequently, there is a dearth of
research demonstrating the safety of multiple doses of vaccines to children’s
immature and rapidly developing bodies. To those in the fields of science or
medicine supporting concerns about vaccine safety invites professional slander. Not
only are the vaccine industry pundits data-shopping to create their arguments, they
have suppressed research from creating adverse data. That begs the question: what
are they concerned will be demonstrated by unbiased research? To those who are
inclined to pay attention, immediate concerns are easily recognizable. One brief case
in point is injected aluminum. In 2001, the FDA issued a guideline stating that

neonatal infants with impaired kidney function (a period of decreased breast or



bottle feeding can quickly equal impaired kidney function) should not receive more
than 4-5 micrograms of aluminum per kilogram. That means a newborn that has
problems eating after receiving the standard hepatitis B vaccine with more than 200
micrograms of aluminum now has a neurotoxic dose of aluminum impairing her
development. That is one vaccine, of reasonably questionable effectiveness and
necessity, damage could be obscured for months to years. As we are sadly aware of,
large campaign contributions are strongly associated with voting for legislation that
increases vaccine sales. What you are likely not aware of is the severe increase in
the number of vaccines that have been recommended by the CDC over the last fifty
years (1963 - five vaccine doses, 1983 - 24 vaccine doses, 2019 - 72 vaccine doses).
Reportedly, there are about 260 more vaccines in development at this time. The
United States has the most heavily vaccinated and the most sick children in the
developed world. Maybe letting corporate profits bias science and manipulate

legislation is a bad idea.

Sincerely, Jim



